
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

EASTERN AREA LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE 
 
 
 

 
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE EASTERN AREA LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE 
MEETING HELD ON 1 AUGUST 2017 AT COUNCIL CHAMBER - COUNCIL 
OFFICES, MONKTON PARK, CHIPPENHAM, SN15 1ER IN RESPECT OF 
APPLICATION FOR A VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE - THE 
GREYHOUND, HIGH STREET, BROMHAM 
 
Present: 
 
Cllr Trevor Carbin, Cllr Peter Evans and Cllr Sue Evans 
 
Also  Present: 
 
Lisa Grant (Public Protection Officer – Licensing), Sarah Marshall (Senior Solicitor), Lisa 
Pullin (Democratic Services Officer) 
 
  

 
1 Election of Chairman 

 
Nominations for a Chairman of the Licensing Sub Committee were sought and it 
was 
 
Resolved: 
 
To elect Councillor Peter Evans as Chairman for this meeting only.  
 

2 Apologies for Absence/Substitutions 
 
There were no apologies or substitutions. 
 

3 Procedure for the Meeting 
 
The Chairman explained the procedure to be followed at the hearing, as 
contained within the “Wiltshire Licensing Committee Procedural Rules for the 
Hearing of Licensing Act 2003 Applications” (Pages 5 – 12 of the Agenda 
refers). 
 

4 Chairman's Announcements 
 
The Chairman gave details of the exits to be used in the event of an 
emergency. 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

5 Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no interests declared. 
 

6 Licensing Application 
 
Application by Wadworth & Co Ltd for a variation of a Premises Licence at 
The Greyhound, High Street, Bromham, Chippenham 
 
The Licensing Officer introduced the purpose and scope of the application, the 
premises to which it related and the key issues for consideration. 
 
Wadworth & Co Ltd where wishing to vary the existing Premises Licence to 
extend the hours for the sale of alcohol, live and recorded music and the hours 
the premises is open to the public.  During the consultation process, four 
relevant representations were received from local residents who had concerns 
relating to noise from the increase in visitors and the times that they would be 
leaving the premises.  In response to the concerns raised the Applicants made 
amendments to their application to reduce the timings of the sale of alcohol 
back to what was on the existing Premises Licence.  In light of the agreed 
amendments, three of the representations were subsequently withdrawn. 
 
In accordance with the procedure detailed in the agenda, the Applicant was 
given the opportunity to address the Sub Committee. 
 
Mr Lloyd Stephens (Operations Director of Wadworth & Co Ltd) on behalf of the 
Applicant referred the Sub Committee to the supporting information that had 
been circulated within the Agenda Supplement.   
 
Miss Hobbs who had made a relevant representation was not present at the 
hearing. 
 
Mr Stephens on behalf the Applicant did not wish to make any points in 
summation. 
 
The Sub Committee then retired to consider the application and were 
accompanied by the Solicitor for Wiltshire Council and the Democratic Services 
Officer. 
 
The Hearing reconvened at 1.17pm. 
 
Following the deliberations of the Sub Committee Members, the Solicitor for the 
Council confirmed that no material legal advice was given during the 
deliberations. 
 
The Sub Committee considered all of the submissions made to it and the written 
representations together with the Licensing Act 2003, Statutory Guidance and 
Regulations and the Licensing Policy of the Council 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
Resolved: 
 
The Eastern Area Licensing Sub Committee has resolved to grant the 
variation of the Premises Licence in respect of The Greyhound, High 
Street, Bromham, Chippenham, Wiltshire, as detailed below:  
 
 

Licensable Activity Amended Days and Timings 

 
Sale of alcohol ON and OFF the 
premises 
 
 
 
Live and Recorded music Indoors 
 
 
 
Late Night Refreshment 
 
 
Hrs premises open to the public 

 
Sunday – Thursday 
10:00 - 00:00 (Midnight) 
Friday & Saturday 10:00 – 00:00 
(Midnight) 
 
Sunday – Thursday 10:00 – 23:00 
Friday & Saturday 10:00 – 00:00 
(Midnight) 
 
Monday – Sunday 23:00 – 00:00 
(Midnight) 
 
Monday – Sunday 09:00 – 01:00 (Next 
Day) 

 
With the inclusion of the following conditions: 
 

 All windows and doors on the premises to be kept closed after 23:00hrs 
except for access and egress. 

 To undertake regular noise monitoring to the outside area of the premises 
during events.  

 To display prominent notices requesting patrons to leave the premises 
quietly. 

 A contact telephone number to be made available to local residents which 
can be used to report noise disturbance. 

 
Reasons: 
 
Mr Stephens on behalf of the Applicant referred to the written statement from 
Wadworth & Co submitted within the Agenda Supplement and confirmed that he 
had no further information to give to the Sub Committee. 
 
Miss Hobbs who had made a relevant representation was not present at the 
hearing. 
 
The Sub Committee noted that although Miss Hobbs raised concerns relating to 
public safety, public nuisance and potential for crime and disorder, there had 
been no recorded complaints from other residents, no representations had been 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

received from the Parish Council or any of the responsible authorities and no 
other evidence relating to these concerns had been presented to the Sub 
Committee. 
 
In reaching its decision the Sub Committee also considered the relevant 
provisions of the Licensing Act 2003 (in particular Sections 4 and 35); the 
guidance issued under Section 182 of the Act and the Licensing Policy of 
Wiltshire Council. 
 
Right of Appeal: 
 
All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days of 
receipt of the written decision. Any person has the right to request a Review of 
the Licence, in accordance with the provisions of section 51 of the Licensing Act 
2003. 
 

 
(Duration of meeting:  1.00 - 1.20 pm) 

 
 
 

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Lisa Pullin, Tel 01225 713015 or 
email lisa.pullin@wiltshire.gov.uk, of Democratic Services 

 
Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115 

 


